MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, MARCH 12, 1996.

The Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Janet Riggs at 8:00 P.M. with all Councilmembers and Clerk Treasurer in attendance.

Minutes of the February meeting was approved by the Council.

Council President Janet Riggs intoroduced Ordinance 1996-07 titled "Addendum to Salary Ordinance 1996-04". On call of the roll all Councilmembers voted in the affirmative. President Riggs then declared Ordinance 1996-07 duly adopted by the Council.

Council President Janet Riggs introduced Ordinance 1996-08, titled "An Ordinance Establishing a Personnel Policy for Utility Employees". On call of the roll all Councilmembers voted in the affirmative. President Riggs then declared Ordinance 1996-08 duly adopted by the Council.

Council approved claims for the Town/Utility.

Bud Ollis requested copies of the lake property clean-up. Gary Getrost provided Mr. Ollis of the requested copies.

Ms. Roger Harbeson requested the Town allow their company to use the Town Sales Tax Exemption No. for water line installation. Council President Riggs stated the Council would have to review her request to determine if such arrangement is legal. She stated she would respond to her request at a later date.

Councilmember Ted Miller recommended the Town/Utility hire another attorney replacing Mr. G. Gesenhues, Jr. After a brief presentation by Mr. Miller Councilmember Gerry Burkhart motioned that the Town/Utility hire Mr. Jeff Fifer, an attorney recommended by Mr. Miller, seconded by Mike Receveur, motion carried.

The Clerk Treasurer requested the Council to approve the hiring of an attorney for the Clerk Treasurer, as allowed by law. Councilmember Ted Miller motioned for approval, seconded by Gerry Burkhart, motion carried.

Council President Riggs informed the Council that the Marshal's office located in the basement is being readied.

Gary Getrost, Water Superintendent, presented the Council with a cost analysis of the Ramsey Water Co. 12" Project.

Gary also apprised the Council of the cost of water from Edwardsville Water Co. He requested a Councilmember go with him at Edwardsville's next meeting to discuss their costs to Greenville. Ted Miller agreed to go with him.

Gary also informed the Council that D. Cristiani who is constructing a SAV-A-STEP mini-market on his property on U.S. 150 wants a Fire Hydrant, on his side of road. Gary informed the Council that a hydrant is available and can be installed easily. Council directed Gary to inform D. Cristiani that the Town will provide the hydrant if he agrees to install.

Council discussed a billing from Alpha Solutions. After some deliberation and discussion President Riggs asked for a vote to pay Alpha Solutions a total of \$1,200 for a study performed. On call of the roll Councilmember Recevuer, and Gibson voted in the affirmative with Councilmembers Burkhart and Miller voting "no". Council President Riggs then cast the diciding vote in the affirmative, motion carried to pay a sum of \$1,200.

## MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING March 12, 1996 (Cont'd).

Council President Riggs noted the Council needed to meet in Executive Session to discuss the Ramsey Water supply. Council President Riggs set a date of Tuesday, March 26, 1996 at 7:30 p.m. for an Executive Session.

No further business coming before the Council, Councilmember Gibson motioned for adjournment, seconded by Ted Miller. Meeting adjourned at 9:50 P.M.

ATTEST:

Jack Sprigler, Clerk Treasurer